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Following is a very important message for all Christians, a message that can build up churches, if taken seriously. 

 

My wife, Judy, and I recently had the privilege to be a part of a wedding ceremony in Newark, NJ.  When our plane arrived 
at Newark, we walked directly toward Baggage Claim.  Since we had no checked bags, we went to the area designated as 
Ground Transportation.  We were renting a car; so we looked for a sign saying ñRental Cars.ò 
 

There was none, so we walked out to the place on the street where we could see shuttle buses picking up passengers.  
When we arrived at the pickup area, we saw no rental car shuttles, nor did we see any signs there saying ñRental Car 
Shuttles.ò 
 

We asked several airport employees, and none of them knew where there was transportation to rent a car.  Finally, one of 
them said he thought we needed to take the AirTrain to get there and pointed in a general direction.  As we walked further, 
we didnôt see any signs for the AirTrain at first.  Finally, we saw a sign that looked like we needed to take an escalator to 
the left and up.  We did that and couldnôt find the AirTrain. 
 

As we returned down the escalator, slowly a sign came into view that was obviously the entrance to the AirTrain area. 
 

A day later, Judy and I returned to Orlando.  When we got to Newark airport, we looked to see if there were any signs we 
had previously missed.  We didnôt see even one until walking through the security check point.  There was a sign off to the 
side saying that you could get to the rental car area by taking the AirTrain. 
 

Judy and I laughed. No one in that security line needed to rent a car in Newark!  We were all catching a plane to go 
elsewhere. 
 

Then, I saw a disturbing similarity to how the body of Christ, at times, fails to communicate the gospel.  There are billions of 
people alive today who desperately need salvation through Jesus Christ. Most would like to experience a relationship with 
God if they thought that it was possible. 
 

The problem is that for many of them there are no ñsignsò to show them the way.  They may not know anyone who truly 
follows Jesus.  Or if they do know such people, often the Christians do not identify the role God plays in their lives or do not 
know how to explain the gospel with others.  Like our airport experience, there is a need, but no signs pointing to the way to 
meet that need. 
 

Yet, every week Christians around the world worship God, hear preaching and teaching from the Word of God, and hear 
how to respond to the gospel message.  The problem is that they already know Christ, so they donôt need signs pointing 
them to receive Christ.  They are already in the process of ñboarding the planeò bound for heaven.  How ironic and tragic it 
is that those who see the signs donôt need them, and those who need the signs canôt see them. 
 

But how fixable.  More Christians need to get into the ñsign postingò business.  They need to see the critical importance of 
truly following Jesus in the power of the Holy Spirit.  They need to make sure people around them know that the guidance 
and power for a changed life come from God.  They need to be trained in how to explain their faith.  They need to be willing 
to go to places where there are not enough true followers of Jesus to be visible to all non-Christians.  And, finally, they need 
to involve their Christian friends in doing the same. 
 

How needed!  How relevant!  How exciting! 
 

(By Steve Douglas, President of CRU, a Christian Evangelism Ministry, formerly known as Campus Crusade for Christ.) 
 

I couldnôt agree with him more.  We all need to be billboards who are pointing people to Jesus. 

Your friend, Pastor Gary 
Rev. Gary Eldred 

(Pastor Gary email: gary.eldred@flumc.org) 
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7215 1st Ave West; Bradenton, FL  34209 
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Intentional Discipleship  by Sherry Eldred 
 

Community Bible Study: 
 
ñThe Life and Message of the Apostle Paulò, a study by Adam Hamilton, 
will be held for six weeks from 12:00pm to 1:00pm at the Drink Coffee, 
Do Good Café,1822 59th St W, Bradenton, beginning May 10th thru June 
14th.  Pastor Gary and Pastor Clark Edwards will lead the studies.  Come, 
learn, fellowship, and grow up in Christ. 
 
 

Library News: 
There are many great books available for checkout in our church library.  Please feel 
free to browse, both the library and the library cart.  There are many works of fiction, 
resources for Bible study, self-help Christian books, biographies, and books on 
humor.  Faith church is looking for a new librarian.  Please see Marlene Green if you can do this vital work. 
 

Treasurers  Report  by Barbara Munini 

 
Our apportionments for 2017, through the beginning of May, are 33% paid. This 
includes the total amount in our budget for apportionments and the Apportionment 
Sunday offerings to date. At this rate, we will have paid barely over 1/2 of our total 
apportionments this year. 
 

With your additional help in paying the small line item apportionments, like you have in yearôs past, by paying 
line items such as General Administration for $434; Interdenominational Cooperation Fund for $96; Black 
College for $492; Africa University for $110; or Jurisdictional Administrative Fund for $141, we can pay 58% of 
our total apportionments this year. 
 

Please consider putting one of these amounts in part or in full in the apportionment envelope this month, in 
addition to the monthly amount of $21/person we should all be contributing toward apportionments. 
 

Thank you in advance for your generosity. Please remember our Apportionments are part of our mission to the 
world as we unify with all other United Methodist churches in doing Godôs will. 
 

 

Mission Market Thrift Shop  News   
by Pat Black 
 
 

Our next sale will be Saturday, June 21st from 9:00am to Noon in rooms 10 & 11.  I encourage you to 
come and buy lots.  Donations will be received on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month.  (Policy of 
not accepting electronics, furniture or books continues).  One of the Mission Market volunteers will be 
there each of these Tuesdays from 10:00am to Noon. You will be able to park under the portico and 
deliver your donations to Room #10.  Donation receipts will also be available.   
 

Flower Calendar is available outside the church office. Please sign-up to provide 

Sunday worship flowers in our sanctuary to honor or remember loved ones and/or 

celebrate special events.  You may create your own arrangement and deliver to 

church on Friday mornings or have your local florist create and deliver the 

arrangement during office hours (Monday-Friday 9am to 1pm). 



 

 

 

JUNE 2017  

By Sheila Rapavi, PrimeTimers Lead 

 
 

The Riverside Cafe  
 

 

 

 

PrimeTimers enjoyed getting to know new and existing 
friends much better while dining on delicious tropical food, 
in a beautiful Florida setting in our own backyard at The Riverside Café in 
Regatta Pointe Marina. This is one of the many wonderful reasons we live 
in Bradenton.  PrimeTimers know how to act like tourists ~ we get up and 
out, experiencing life as participants, not bystanders.  PrimeTimers take 
óuse it or lose itô to heart by saying óYes!ô to living life to the fullest and 
loving every minute.   

 

 

PrimeTimers Go Nuts!  

Coconuts that is. Fun and door prizes are customary at PrimeTimers events. The sur-
prize this time was fresh-off-the-tree coconuts!  Some decided to drink the delicious milk, 
others cooking and baking the meat, another thought about trying their hand at carving, 
and some decided to plant their coconut to have more coconuts for years to come.  In 
short, everyone went nuts for the coconuts!   

  

   

 

PrimeTimers invite all adults to  
make time for fun! 

Remember, you do not have to attend Faith 
UMC to attend. 

Come with others or meet good friends when 
you arrive! 

 
 

The Next PrimeTimers Outing Is 5PM 

Friday  

June 2nd, 2017  

 

Mangia ð Mangia!  
 

 
 

 

Mamma Onestiõs Italian Restaurant 

6152 14th Street West, Bradenton FL 34207  www.MammaOnestis.com  

RSVP to join the funé  Shirley 792-2244 
 

 

PrimeTimers  invite ALL adults  to  make  time  for fun!    

Remember, you do not have to attend Faith to join us.  

 

http://www.mammaonestis.com/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Overall diners enjoyed the Riverside Café, located at 955 Riverside Drive in Palmetto (34221 ~ telephone 
941.729.4402 ~ www.riversidecafe.com) with the exception of those who opted for the crab cakes and 
crab stuffed shrimp, which disappointingly were just a lot of stuffing with little to no crab and delivered 
barely warm to coldé definitely not hot.   

The menu is diverse enough to accommodate a group.  Although indoor dining is available and good for 
rainy days, sitting outside provides the ultimate ambiance of Florida living with its mix of sunny and shady 
areas and fantastic views of the Bradenton water front across the river.  Due to traffic, go for lunch or on 
Saturday. 

 

 

 
 
 

 

======================================================================================  

 

Remember to step out and have some fun!  

5PM Friday ~ June 2nd, 2017  

Mamma Onestiõs Italian Restaurant 

6152 14th Street West, Bradenton FL 34207  www.MammaOnestis.com 
 

RSVP to join the funé  Shirley 792 -2244   

 

http://www.riversidecafe.com/
http://www.mammaonestis.com/


 

 

The                                                                        Circle  

 

President Lynda Bellows 

JUNE 2017  

 

The Ruth Circle Spring Luncheon 
 

Twenty-eight ladies (and Uncle) attended the annual spring luncheon, held at Fratelloôs Chicago 
Pizzeria (7110 Cortez Road West) on May 3rd. No, business is not discussed during the two yearly 
luncheons, thus everyone had a wonderful time socializing.  The food (and $7.50 soup/salad bar) 
was good.    

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Ruth Circle does not meet June, July or August. 

The next meeting is September 6 th  at Mitzõs home. 

See you there!  

 



 

 

 

CHOIR TRIP TO CARNEGIE HALL  

 

Choir trip donations continue to come in. The concert is November 27th, 2017.  The 
music Appalachian Winter for the concert has been ordered and practice will begin this 
summer. The donation fund is now over $5,000.   A group has been working to get the 
word out and get support from the community including the Bradenton Visitors Bureau, 
other churches, and community contacts.  Please continue to support us and share our 
need to friends and family using emails or Facebook or the old-fashioned word of 
mouth.  Perhaps the choir will have another concert or event in the fall.  A new flyer will 
be available in the narthex soon.        
 
Ways to donate: www.FaithChurchUM.org the church website; GoFundMe.com using 
search words: Faith UMC Choir; or drop a donation during offering with a note ófor choir 
tripô.  We still have a large need for funds. We will be blessed with any donation large 
or small.  
 
 

 



 

 
Active church winter resident, Margaret E. "Peg" Huber, - 78, of Rio Grande, NJ and Bradenton, 
FL, passed away May 11, 2017. She was born in Darby, PA to the late William and Margaret Rowe 
and graduated from Collingdale High School. 
  
Peg retired from Cape May County Social Services and was a member of the First United Methodist 
Church of Cape May Court House for over 40 years. She volunteered at church as well as Habitat 
for Humanity. Peg was a member of the Coast Guard Auxiliary of Cape May and ushered at the 

Middle Twp. Performing Arts Center. She is predeceased by her husband, George K. Huber. 
  
Peg is survived by her sons: Bill Ritchie, Jr. (Christine) and Donald Ritchie (Charlene); grandchildren: Ryan Ritchie and 
Amanda Shockey (Daniel); great grandson Peter Shockey; stepchildren: Karen Keeth, Ken Huber, Karl Huber; and step 
granddaughter, Katie.  Donations may be made in Peg's name to Faith United Methodist church. 
 
 

 

WHAT HAPPENS IN HEAVEN WHEN WE PRAY? 
 

I dreamt that I went to Heaven and an angel showed me around. We walked side-by-side inside a large workroom filled with 
angels. My angel guide stopped in front of the first section and said, ñThis is the Receiving Section. Here, all petitions to 

God said in prayer are received.ò 
I looked around in this area, and it was terribly busy with so many angels sorting out petitions written on voluminous paper 

sheets and scraps from people all over the world. 
Then we moved on down a long corridor until we reached the second section. 

The angel then said to me, "This is the Packaging and Delivery Section. Here, the graces and blessings the people asked 
for are processed and delivered to the living persons who asked for them." I noticed again how busy it was there. There 
were many angels working hard at that station, since so many blessings had been requested and were being packaged 

for delivery to Earth. 
Finally at the farthest end of the long corridor we stopped at the door of a very small station. To my great surprise, only one 
angel was seated there, idly doing nothing. "This is the Acknowledgment Sectionò, my angel friend quietly admitted to me. 

He seemed embarrassed. 
"How is it that there is no work going on here?ò I asked. 

"So sad," the angel sighed. "After people receive the blessings that they asked for, very few send back acknowledgments." 
"How does one acknowledge God's blessings?" I asked. 

"Simple," the angel answered. ñJust say, thank you, Lord." 
"What blessings should they acknowledge?" I asked. 

"If you have food in the refrigerator, clothes on your back, a roof over your head and a place to sleep you are richer than 
75% of the world. 

ñIf you have money in the bank, your wallet, and spare change in a dish, you are among the top 8% of the world's wealthy.ò 
"If you woke up this morning with more health than illness, you are blessed more than the many who will not even  

survive this day." 
"If you have never experienced fear in battle, the loneliness of imprisonment, the agony of torture, or the pangs of 

starvation... You are ahead of 700 million people in the world." 
"If you can attend a church without fear of harassment, arrest, torture or death, you are envied by, and more blessed than, 

three billion people in the world." 
"If your parents are still alive and still married.... you are very rare." 

"If you can hold your head up and smile, you are not the normò you are unique to all those who doubt and despair......." 
"Ok," I said. "What now? How can I start?" 

And the angel said, ñItôs easy. Take time every day to fill in the acknowledgement blank.ò 
"Thank you, Lord, for (.............................) 

 
 



 

 

Church  Calendar  of  Events  can  be  viewed  on  our  website:   faithchurchum .com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Doris Toye  6/4  

Linda Hasbrouck  6/7  

Craig Ramberger  6/9  

Lexie Baker -Level  6 /11  

Donna Sanders  6/11  

Preston Powers  6/14  

Janet Brooks  6/18  

Ike Newell  6/18  

Cleo Smyth  6/19  

Debbie Applegate  6/20  

Charlene Moran  6/20  

Bill Parker  6/20  

Beth Davis  6/21  

Macy Crick   6/24  

Kay Thoreson  6/24  

Craig Kizer  6/26  

Bertha Snyder  6/27  

Ron White  6/27  

Ruth Klein  6/28  

Mark Barnebey  6/30  

Charlie Hyams  6/30  

Larry Kramer  7/8  

Carolyn Parker  7/8  

Sandy Trottier  7/11  

Joy Porterfield  7/12  

Jeff Tyson  7/13  

Gary Eldred  7/17  

Marilyn Trevethan  7/17  

(continued on next page) 

 


